PLYMOUTH BOARD of SELECTMEN
Monday, August 13, 2007

MAYFLOWER ROOM, TOWN HALL

A joint meeting was held of the Board of Selectmen, School Committee, Planning Board and Building Committee at 6:00 p.m. on Monday, August 13, 2007 at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street.   

Present:

Board of Selectmen



School Committee



Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman


Linda McAlduff, Chairman

Jean Loewenberg, Vice Chairman


Dennis Begley




David Malaguti




Margie Burgess
Ken Tavares





Nicole Manfredi



Butch Machado




Bob Bielen







John White
Mark Sylvia, Town Manager






Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

Barry Haskell, Superintendent
Planning Board




Building Committee
Paul McAlduff




Tom Fugazzi

Mark Garrett





Jason Silva

Larry Rosenblum




Ed Conroy

Loring Tripp

Call to Order
Chairman Richard Quintal called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  
Superintendent Barry Haskell explained that the crux of the meeting was to get these committees and boards back together after the last meeting on the school project topic to determine the most urgent project for immediate consideration for the Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA) program: North or South High School.  

Public Comment
Larry Fava expressed his disappointment and anger that the choices available will still leave the Schools on warning. He was upset that the building options, although unlikely to get MSBA reimbursement, were insisted upon by these Boards.  He indicated that school enrollment is declining and A.D. Makepeace is grossly exaggerated.   Mr. Fava said that he does not understand the Board's choices, and he suggested that they should rescind the current override.

Barbara Tremblay from South Plymouth is in favor of a new North High School as she views it is a higher priority.  She expressed her hope, however, that the Boards and taxpayers will not forget about South High School and its needs.  

Charles Checkley recalled two problems that started this whole issue: overcrowding and deterioration of North High School.  He said that he does not see a solution in these choices for the overcrowding, and suggested that the ninth grade be moved to the middle schools where there is excess capacity.

Discussion on MSBA Statements of Interest

Superintendent Haskell asked all the Boards to reach some consensus on the community’s priority now that some time has passed for residents to contact their elected and appointed officials.  

Selectman Malaguti noted that he is staunchly in favor of North High School, as it desperately needs repair, and that he favors Mr. Rosenblum's idea to keep the old building open temporarily during the new construction.  Mr. McAlduff, Mr. Garrett, Mr. Rosenblum, and Mr. Tripp all agreed with this.

School Committee Chairman Linda McAlduff indicated that almost all of the correspondence that she received from residents was in favor of the North site.  Ms. Burgess, Ms. Manfredi, and Mr. Bielen agreed, but added that the Senior Center must remain a priority.   Mr. Begley stated that the draft letter in support of North High School is perfect, and Mr. White agreed.

Selectman Loewenberg agreed that the North site is the first priority, but noted that she would like to keep the South building in the picture and moving forward.   Selectman Machado concurred.

Selectman Tavares stated his support for the North site as originally proposed. 

Mr. Fugazzi stated that the Building Committee supports the North site.

Chairman Quintal agreed with the North site, but asked how the South High School roof would be repaired.  Superintendent Haskell assured him that the PSHS roof would be placed on the capital plan.

Mr. Tripp remarked that the South site needs more exploration, including land swapping possibilities, expansion issues, and traffic studies.  He suggested that an exploratory committee should be created to look at outstanding issues at the South site, and he noted that he would like to see the that work initially done in water and wastewater be continued by another group. 

Mr. Rosenblum asked about acquiring additional school space, as 6.2 million dollars for a relatively small amount of land may not be the only option.  

Mr. Sylvia explained to the Committees and Boards that the commitment to the community would be a deliberative process and, once we have overtaken that hurdle, it is management's objective to drill down on those issues.  

Mr. Rosenblum invited the Selectmen to stay for a portion of the Planning Board meeting where they would be viewing a 40T legislation presentation. 

Adjournment of Meeting
On a motion by Selectman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Tavares, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager, Clerk

